
 

   

 

 

Tibshelf Community School 

Doe Hill Lane 

Tibshelf 

Alfreton 

DE55 5LZ 

 

 

13th September 2023 

 

Dear Parent / Carer,  

We hope this letter finds you and your family in good health and high spirits. As we approach the new academic year, we 

would like to take this opportunity to remind you about our school's PE kit policy and the importance of ensuring your child 

is appropriately dressed for their PE lessons. 

The Creativity Faculty at Tibshelf Community School believe that PE plays a crucial role in the holistic development of our 

students. It not only promotes physical fitness but also cultivates teamwork, discipline, and overall well-being. To ensure a 

safe and inclusive learning environment for all students, we have implemented a PE kit policy that sets clear expectations 

regarding appropriate attire. 

The PE kit policy at is as follows: 

1. Uniform Requirements: 

• Aptus Training Top  

• Aptus ¼ Zip Top  

• Black Shorts/Leggings/Training Pants  

• Trainers 

• Hats/Gloves in cold weather  

• Layers/Skins under PE top in cold weather  

Hoodies are not allowed 

2. Additional Guidelines: 

• Long hair must be tied back. 

• No jewellery. Piercings must be taped (we do not provide any tape) 

• Students are encouraged to bring a water bottle to stay hydrated during physical activities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

   

 

 

 

 

We kindly request your cooperation in ensuring that your child adheres to the PE kit policy consistently. Failure to comply 

with the PE kit policy will result in your child being issued a WRS.  

If your child has any medical conditions or circumstances that may affect their participation in PE activities, please inform 

the school in writing. They must however still bring their PE kit as we will make suitable accommodations for them to 

participate in a different role such as official/scorer and it also prevents their school uniform from getting wet if it is raining.   

We appreciate your continued support in reinforcing the importance of our PE kit policy at home.  

Should you have any questions or require further clarification regarding the PE kit policy, please do not hesitate to contact 

us.  

Regards,  

Miss K Bancroft  

Director of Creativity 

 


